Penn Township Park Committee Minutes:  12-6-16
Call To Order:  6:00pm

Minutes from October 4th approved with no corrections or comments.

In Attendance:  Bob Pilat, Melissa Walter, Karen Trempus, Doug Roth and resident John Trempus.  Scott Gumto asked to be excused.
Old Business:  

-Gazebo Project:  Jacob Becker Eagle Scout candidate is done with the gazebo project.  The Committee is pleased with the work he did, a great job.

-Bench Order:  Doug reports that as soon as the Township budget is approved, he will ask to order 7 benches from Keystone Ridge.  There will be a 10% discount.

-Permits:  HRG reported to the Township that the permits are in the final stage and everything is on schedule.  Bob mentions the North Boundary Park in Cranberry for some ideas when it comes time to order play equipment and exercise equipment. 

New Business:

-New Trees: Pride Nursery donated 10 American Holly trees and 9 Sweet Bay Magnolias to the Park and helped the Public Works employees plant the trees.  The donation was very much appreciated.  Doug sent them a thank you.

-Mowing:  Boots Hixon complained at the Supervisors November meeting about the mowing of the Park.  After discussion, a motion by Bob Pilat and second by Karen Trempus to no longer allow crops to be planted and harvested on Park property and no cutting up of fallen trees for firewood.  Motion was approved.  This will be presented to the Board of Supervisors for approval.  The Park Committee also feels that the Park should be a nature friendly environment and will allow certain areas to grow out and other areas will be mowed.  The Township will look into improving the mowing next year, but will also designate areas not to be mowed.
-Trail Markers:  It has been noted that the mileage markers are loosing the tape numbers.  Doug will contact Brendin Luffy who set the markers for his Eagle Scout project to see if we can get a copy of what numbers go on each post.  They may have to be painted on the markers. 

-Meeting Times:  It was decided that the meeting dates and times for 2017 would be the first Tuesday of March through November at 5:00 pm.  Doug will check with Scott to see if 5:00 pm will work for him most of the time. Motion by Melissa and second by Karen, motion approved.
Meeting Adjourned at 6:32 pm.  Submitted by Doug Roth

